SECRET

Approved For Release 2001/04/05: CIA-RDP76-00483R000500020049-6

DIARY NOTES_

DD/S W/reb/P

30 June 1964

- 1. At the Executive Committee Meeting this morning General Carter asked about the status of audio and counteraudio. Bud Wheelon said that there would be a paper on this subject on his desk today.
- 2. Larry Houston reported that he felt confident appropriate language would be put in the pay bill to authorize a retroactive increase for the Agency if it is retroactive for the rest of the Government.
- 3. I talked to Bob Daly, Commissioner of the Public Buildings Service, about a barbershop in our building. I told him that I had no objection to GSI managing the barbershop provided we could work out some deal whereby they would contribute a percentage of the profits to our Employee Activity Association. Bob said that he saw no objection to this and felt he could agree to almost anything we could work out with GSI.

H

4. I delivered a biographic profile on and asked him to let me know whether General Carter concurred in my recommendation that be appointed Deputy Director of Personnel. (On 1 July Hank notified me that General Carter approved of this appointment.)

25X1A9a

25X1A9a

25X1A9a

25X1A9a

6. I met with Howard Osborn and separately and talked with them briefly about their assumption of duties as Director and Deputy Director of Security respectively. I emphasized that, while I have complete confidence in them, they are filling some pretty big shoes and that I expect the high standards of the Office of Security not only to be maintained but also to be improved upon as the years go on.

LKW:jrf